
DEPARTMENTS / DÉPARTEMENTS

Editor’s message

Winter will be upon us when you read this issue of the
Journal of the Canadian Health Libraries Association
(JCHLA). From all reports, the Canadian Health Libraries
Association / Association des bibliothèques de la santé du
Canada (CHLA / ABSC) conference in Toronto on 30 May –
3 June 2005 was a huge success. This issue of JCHLA con-
sists largely of papers that were presented at the conference
in Toronto. I would like to thank all the authors who worked
to meet a tight deadline to provide papers from the confer-
ence. In fact, some of the papers will appear in the next is-
sue of JCHLA.

I am looking forward to the Fall Board Meeting of CHLA /
ABSC, but I am also a little saddened because it will be my
last meeting as Editor of the journal. Sandra Halliday will be
“taking the reins” in the near future. The 2006 conference in
Vancouver, British Columbia, which will celebrate the 30th
anniversary of CHLA / ABSC, promises to be action packed,
and personally, I am very much looking forward to seeing
friends and colleagues at one of my favourite vacation desti-
nations. If you can, try to make plans to see other parts of
this wonderful province before or after the conference. See
you in Super, Natural British Columbia!

Cheers,
Rebecca Zakoor
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